Greetings,

The remaining sons of Sigrid Mayer, Johannes and Fred Mayer, are sending you this message
regarding our mother.

You may know that our mother suffered a massive stroke on 20-July, and died on 26-July.

If you haven't been informed of this event, please accept our deepest sympathies on having to
receive such sad news. The delay in this communication is due in part to the tragic death our
brother, Nick, which took place on 9-August during our period of grief over our mother’s
death.

Our mother was buried in Laramie on 3-August, and a short ceremony was held at that time.
We greatly appreciated the attendance of many close friends and neighbors. Those who
attended the burial were highly touched. But we all realized that not everyone who were
associated, were affected, and who loved our mother were able to attend, as one would expect
to be the case during the month of August. For that reason, and in order to allow for the
sharing of more memories and reflections, we will be hosting a memorial gathering on
Saturday, 1-October, 2011 in Laramie.

The memorial will be held at The Train Depot at 1st and Kearney in Laramie, WY. We will
be expecting visitors from 2:30 until 5:30 on the 1st of October. We will have snacks during
the memorial, and a light meal towards the end. Beer and wine will be served, as well as soft
drinks and water. Anyone who wants to express any feelings or memories is completely
welcome to. This is not a formal occasion, but a memorial for a remarkable woman.

For those of you who are would like to attend, an RSVP will be appreciated so we have an
idea of how large a gathering to prepare for. If you cannot attend the gathering, but would like
to receive copies of photos, texts, etc. that we'll be sharing during the event, please let us
know, and send us your surface mail address.

We understand that many of you live a long distance from Laramie, and won't be able to
attend this event. If would like to share any thoughts or messages, please send them to us and
we will read them during the gathering.

This is a sad time for us all, but we have a wealth of memories upon which to draw solace.
Sincerely yours,

Fred Mayer
Hans Mayer



